
LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

STRATEGIC PLAN/CURRICULUM SUBCOMMITTEE 

SPECIAL MEETING 

LEBANON MIDDLE SCHOOL CAFETERIA 

JANUARY 14, 2020 – 6:00 PM 

 

MINUTES 

 

ATTENDANCE:  

 

PRESENT: Sarah Haynes, John Konow, Nicole McGillicuddy, Bill Meese 

 

ALSO PRESENT: Superintendent Robert Angeli, Kathleen Mozak-Pezza, Curriculum Coordinator, 

James Apicelli, LMHS Principal, Robert Laskarzewski, LMS Principal, Rita Quiles-Glover, LES 

Principal, Cheryl Biekert, Director of Pupil Services 

 

I. Call to Order 

S. Haynes called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. 

 

II. Discuss School Strategic Plans 

All three school principals presented their school-based strategic plan.  Discussion of the 

development of three models, each very different.  LES had a small committee of three teachers, 

parent representative, and other staff members.  LMS divided up the work. Team leaders took a 

section and each staff member took a part. R. Laskarzewski reported it was a great process where 

teacher expertise came out. J. Apicelli reported a positive experience as well at Lyman.  Teachers 

and staff owned the process, and developed a plan they felt they can execute. 
Some discussion included the use of PBIS in all schools and service learning at LES.  BOE 

suggestions included: not only listing current events as a way of improvement, seeking out 

additional areas, instruction for improvement, measures of Success need to be specific and 

measurable, not action steps toward achieving a goal, improvement of ELA and Math action steps 

at LMHS, e.g. Only listed SAT practice. 
 

III. Discuss Curriculum Unit Templates 

Units were passed out. Will discuss at the next subcommittee meeting on 2/11/2020. 

 

IV. Adjournment  

S. Haynes adjourned the meeting at 6:35 p.m. 

 

 

Submitted by,  

Sarah Haynes, Chair 


